
 

TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, April 20, 2021 
 

Meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m in the Chief’s Conference Room 

 

Present at Meeting: Captain Ryan, Officer Frink, Jim Ruzbasan, Dennis Frazao, Jim Platosh and 

Amber Rush  

 

0422-01:  Resident is concerned about speeding on Meadow Road 

 

Officer Frink was able to gather extensive data before this meeting which showed that nearly 

85% of the drivers were driving within 38-42 mph.  Also, in looking back 3 ½ years, while there 

were 18 accidents, 7 were caused by deer in the road and 5 were from being rear-ended at the 

stoplight. Given this information the data does not support asking the state to lower the speed 

limit.  

 

Item is Closed. 

 

0422-02:  Resident is requesting to remove the islands on Judson Lane so cars can pass. 

 

As the islands were specifically placed there to prevent passing, for the safety of the school 

children, it would be irresponsible to remove the islands. 

 

              Item is Closed. 

1021-03:  Request for flashing crosswalk lights on Lovely Street. 

  

 While the State declined the request, the Town of Farmington has decided to install the lights. 

 Item is Closed. 

0122-01: Issue regarding confusing and inaccurate signage on School Street for Noah  

Wallace. 

Group agreed that the three signs (One way, No Right Turn, and then a smaller sign with times 

for no right turn) were confusing.  Group decided it would make the most sense to have the 

times of the No Right Turn placed ON that sign with the font enlarged, so there would only be 

two signs, and it would be clearer what the No Right Turn sign was for.   

Town Highway to reach out to sign company to have this sign made. 

Item is Closed, unless the company can’t produce this sign. If that’s the case, item will continue 

to be discussed. 



Meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amber Rush 

Police Management Assistant 

 


